
Clark College honors Vietnam
War  veterans  by  dedicating
Witness Tree
More than 100 Vietnam War veterans, families and supporters
gathered at Clark College on March 29 to dedicate a Witness
Tree commemorating the 50th anniversary of the end of U.S.
involvement in the Vietnam War.

Educating  for  the  Seventh
Generation
For more than a decade, Clark College has honored the cultures
and  traditions  of  indigenous  peoples  with  an  annual
celebration and powwow held in early November. This year, as
in 2020, that celebration needed to be held virtually due to
COVID-19. A video including interviews with community leaders
and  images  from  past  celebrations  has  been  posted  on  the
college’s web page devoted to the event. It is also posted
below.

Clark College supports voting
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Oswald shows off the new ballot drop box on Clark College’s
main campus. Clark College/Susan Parrish
A  permanent  ballot  drop  box  has  been  installed  on  Clark
College’s main campus. The walk-up ballot box is in the Red 3
parking  lot,  near  the  flagpole  and  south  of  the
Penguin  Union  Building.  

“Clark College has always served as a hub of civic engagement
in this community,” said Clark College President Dr. Karin
Edwards. “We’re excited to be able to continue this tradition
by  having  our  campus  become  a  point  of  access  to  the
democratic  process.”

The new ballot box is one of 22 permanent ballot drop boxes in
Clark County. These are available 24 hours a day from October
16 through 8 p.m. on Election Day (November 3). Find locations
of all ballot drop boxes in Clark County on the county’s
website. Use this Google Maps widget to help find directions
to the drop box closest to you.

https://clark.wa.gov/elections/ballot-deposit-locations
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?hl=en&ll=45.71833923984609%2C-122.5410602491744&z=11&mid=1SksEy4zIzo84fPLl1PRKmgkA_iEp_ZzA


Election Day is Tuesday, November 3.  

Mail-in ballots must be postmarked by Election Day.  
Drop-off ballots must be delivered by 8 p.m. Election
Day. 

If you wish to return your voted ballot in person on or before
Election Day, take it to Clark County Elections Office, 1408
Franklin Street, Vancouver. Hours are 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday
through Friday and 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Election Day. To reduce
the  spread  of  COVID-19,  masks  and  social  distancing  are
required for in-person services. 

Dental clinic re-opens
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Pat  Niesz,  73,  has  been  coming  to  Clark  College’s  dental
clinic for three years. On this visit, student Stefanie Hatley
took  x-rays  and  cleaned  Niesz’s  teeth.  Hatley  would  have
graduated Spring quarter. Now she will graduate at the end of
August.  Photo: Clark College/Susan Parrish
For 51 years, Clark College’s dental hygiene clinic provided
affordable dental service to the community—until the COVID-19
pandemic forced it to close in spring term. Now, thanks to
careful planning by the college’s dental hygiene program, the
Firstenburg Dental Hygiene Education and Care Services is back
open to serve the community and train the next generation of
dental caregivers.  

The  clinic  is  a  win-win  for  both  the  community  and  the
students.

“It’s a two-way street,” says Program Director Kristi Taylor.
“We’re helping the community, but they’re helping the students
gain  real-world  experience.  We’ve  set  up  our  clinic  so
students have the feel of a private practice. Our goal when
students leave here is to be prepared to walk into a private
practice. They are very job-ready.”

COVID-19 safety measures added 
Before  the  clinic  could  reopen,  Taylor  and  instructors
scrambled to adapt the lab classes and clinic to meet safety
guidelines  prescribed  by  the  Centers  for  Disease  Control,
Washington State Department of Health, and American Dental
Association to protect students, staff and patients.

“It’s a lot of changes across the dental and medical fields,”
says Taylor.

The program was helped by the fact that many safety procedures
were already in place. Even before the pandemic, students and
instructors  wore  face  masks  in  the  clinic  when  working
directly  with  patients.  Frequent  handwashing  and  wearing



gloves were also standard.

“We have always been very conscious of infection control,”
Taylor says.

Since COVID-19, the program has implemented these new safety
measures:

Scrub caps now are mandatory. 
Clear  plastic  face  shields  are  worn  by  students  or
instructors who are within six feet of a patient.
Two-feet-tall clear plastic partitions were installed to
separate individual stations (called “operatories”) from
each other and from common spaces.
Following social distancing guidelines, the clinic has
reduced the number of patients and students on site. The
clinic has 30 operatories. Normally, 25 students are
working at a time, and they treat 22 patients. Due to
COVID  restrictions,  the  students  and  patients  are
divided into two groups, and only 10 to 15 patients are
scheduled at a time.
N-95 masks will be required when the clinic is using
aerosols again. For now, the program has opted out of
using aerosols in the clinic because they potentially
could  spread  COVID-19  particles  through  the  air.
Normally,  student  hygienists  use  aerosols  to  polish
teeth and to cut out decay before filling cavities.
During the pandemic, if a patient needs a filling, the
clinic refers them to an outside dental office.

“These precautions are probably long overdue,” Taylor says. “I
think we’ll see many of these safety measures remain [after
COVID-19].”

Students were assigned patients to call and explain the safety
protocols put in place. Some patients chose not to come into
the clinic during the pandemic. 



Dr. Eugene Sakai works with student Shaylin Breen in Clark
College’s dental clinic. Photo: Clark College/Susan Parrish.
A  dentist  oversees  every  clinic  session.  On  this  day  Dr.
Eugene Sakai, retired from his own dental practice, is on site
to examine patients and diagnose issues, do soft-tissue exams,
and look for disease.

Dr. Sakai says, “COVID is changing things a lot.”

CDC  guidelines  recommend  that  people  maintain  six  feet
distance from others.

“We cannot do our work from six feet away,” Taylor says. “A
lot of active hygienists have decided to retire due to COVID.”

As a result, Taylor says, the industry is short of hygienists.
This is good news for Clark’s student hygienists.



Taking care of students 
Public  health  restrictions  meant  instructors  and  students
worked remotely Spring quarter. Before COVID-19, students had
all face-to-face classes, except for one online class per
quarter.  It  took  team  effort  to  adapt  Spring  classes  for
remote learning. By moving the didactic portion into spring
and the labs/clinics into summer, instructors didn’t have to
create many instruction videos.

Dental hygiene students who were scheduled to graduate Spring
term  had  missed  an  entire  quarter  of  crucial  hands-on
instruction, both in the lab and working with patients in the
clinic. Taylor and her team got to work figuring out how to
schedule clinical hours for all students while also observing
the social distancing protocols that reduced the number of
students allowed to work simultaneously and the number of
patients allowed in the clinic.

By the time dental hygiene students returned to campus on June
21, all the lead instructors had put together a plan for their
respective clinics.

“We all worked together to create the overall schedule of
courses that included all the labs and clinics they had missed
in the spring,” Taylor says.  



Dental hygiene instructor Amy Johnson holds the color-coded
schedule her department created to ensure all students got the
required lab time to graduate.
Then all the plans were compiled onto a detailed, color-coded
schedule to ensure all students completed their required hours
for labs including local anesthesia, nitrous oxide, radiology,
cleaning  and  clinic.  Implementing  social  distancing  while
compressing all the labs and clinical experience into the
shorter summer schedule has required most students and faculty
to work six-day weeks, and to sometimes work Sunday too.

“This summer has been full of catching all the students up on
their hands-on skills,” Taylor says.

“It’s  been  really  hard  on  the  students,”  adds  instructor
Amy Johnson. 

The Bachelor of Applied Science in dental hygiene is a four-
year degree. The dental portion takes two years to complete.



Each year about 100 potential students from as far away as
Seattle and California apply for the program’s 25 slots.

“Students can come to Clark, pay a much lower tuition [than at
a four-year university], and get the same training,” Taylor
says.

Seniors will graduate at the end of August after completing
their hands-on clinics.

Taylor says some students already have jobs waiting as soon as
they pass their six clinical boards and get their license to
practice.

“In recent years, all of our students have found jobs,” Taylor
says. “I get four to six phone calls a week from dental
offices looking for hygienists. I’m extremely happy we could
return to the lab.”

Clark’s dental hygiene clinic is open to the public and offers
affordable dental care to adults and children. To schedule an
appointment,  call  360-992-2158.  Learn  more  at
www.clark.edu/dentalhygiene.

Sharing their stories

http://www.clark.edu/dentalhygiene
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Clockwise  from  top  left,  Nathan  Webster,  Rashida  Willard,
Tyler Monk, and Erykah Weems spoke during an online public
forum called “Listen to Learn & Lead: Stories from our Black
Community.” Photo courtesy of VanTalks.
Two  members  of  the  Clark  College  community  shared  their
experiences of being Black in Vancouver during a public online
event held on July 30. Vice President of Diversity, Equity and
Inclusion  Rashida  Willard  and  marketing  professor  Nathan
Webster  were  among  four  speakers  who  told  their
stories during “Listen to Learn & Lead: Stories from our Black
Community.”  

The event was co-presented by VanTalks, Vancouver’s version of
TED  Talks  that  inspire  change,  ideas  and
innovation, and by Ready to Rise, which supports students of
color and first-generation college students.  

The other two featured speakers were Tyler Monk, Clark County
director of Ready to Rise, and Erykah Weems, who grew up in
Vancouver  and  recently  graduated  from  Central  Washington
University. She is passionate about supporting and elevating
the voices of girls and young women of color who have been
impacted by adverse childhood experiences. 

https://youtu.be/P5w_JpALxm4
https://youtu.be/P5w_JpALxm4
http://vantalks.org/
https://www.readytorise.org/


At the start of the forum, emcee Monk reminded the audience:
“We have four Black folks sharing our experience. We do not
speak for all Black folks.”

Nathan Webster 
Webster, who grew up in Vancouver and graduated from Mountain
View High School, talked about how it felt growing up in a sea
of white people. During his presentation, he shared class
photos in which he is the only Black person.  

“I’ve always been that ink spot in that bottle of milk,” he
said. “I don’t see enough Black males in leadership roles in
Vancouver. Can we show some love to our Black males? So many
of my students at Clark have never had a Black male teacher
until they took my class.” 

Webster also addressed how he feels being a Black male during
an  era  when  police  brutality  toward  Black  males  is
rampant. Too often, white people encounter a law-abiding Black
male  who  is  doing  nothing  illegal  and  minding  his  own
business,  but  the  white  person  calls  the  police.     

He said, “White folks, please don’t be scared of Black men. I
don’t want to be an endangered species.” 

Rashida Willard 
Willard says she grew up in pre-gentrified Northeast Portland
in  a  close-knit  Black  community  that  included  “cookouts,
church ladies and aunties sitting on the porch watching out.”
Later,  she  and  her  husband  and  their  growing  family  were
priced  out  of  their  Portland  community.  After  moving  to
Vancouver,  where  housing  prices  were  more  affordable,  she
started looking around for other Blacks and asked herself:
“Where are they?”

Willard spoke about the need to pay attention to her actions



and words in Vancouver’s stores, medical offices, restaurants
and her workplace. She talked out her internal monologue when
she’s in a store: Keep your hands out of your pockets or
people will think you’re stealing. Her list of “don’ts” was
long and included paying attention to her clothing and hair.

She told a story about a time she was grocery shopping when a
white stranger asked her to control her child. The woman was
pointing to someone else’s Black child.

She told the audience, “I don’t own all the Black kids in
Vancouver!”

On  another  trip  to  the  grocery  store,  the  cashier  asked
Willard whether she was going to use her EBT card to pay for
her groceries. Willard told the audience that she doubted the
cashier asked white shoppers that same question.

After many negative encounters in Vancouver, she said, “I
started to wonder where I belong.”

She spoke about the need for more local leaders who are not
white: “In Vancouver students need to see people of color in
leadership positions.”

During the Q&A after the presentations, an audience member
asked: What’s the biggest mistake white allies make?

Willard answered: “Be an ally when the cameras aren’t rolling.
True allyship is what you are doing when nobody is watching.”

She added, “If you’re a white person called out by a person of
color, listen to them. Believe Black folks.” 

The event is viewable on the VanTalks YouTube channel. 

https://youtu.be/P5w_JpALxm4


Educating  for  the  Seventh
Generation

On Friday, Nov. 1, Clark College welcomes
the  community  as  it  hosts  “Educating  for  the  Seventh
Generation,”  a  celebration
of Indigenous cultures.

The event will begin at 5:00 p.m. with free food and
refreshments.  At  5:15  p.m.,  dancers  from  the  Ke  Kukui
Foundation  will  perform.  At
5:45  p.m.,  there  will  be  a  welcoming  address  and  the
presentation  of  the
Dreamcatcher  Scholarship,  which  supports  a  Clark  College
student of Indigenous
ancestry. Grand Entry for a powwow will begin at 6:00 p.m.,
followed by an
Aztec performance at 6:15 p.m. The colors will retire at 10:00
p.m. Informational

https://news.clark.edu/2019/10/educating-for-the-seventh-generation-4/
https://news.clark.edu/2019/10/educating-for-the-seventh-generation-4/


tables and vendors selling Native arts and crafts will also be
at the event.

The event, which
is free and open to the public, will be held in the Gaiser
Student Center on
Clark College’s main campus. Clark College is located at 1933
Fort Vancouver
Way,  Vancouver.  Driving  directions  and  parking  maps  are
available at www.clark.edu/maps. Anyone
needing accommodation due to a disability in order to fully
participate in this
event  should  contact  Clark  College’s  Disability  Support
Services Office at
(360) 992-2314 or (360) 991-0901 (VP), prior to the event.

This
is the 10th year
that Clark College has coordinated and hosted an event in
honor of Native
American Heritage Month. It is one of four signature events
hosted by the
college annually to celebrate diverse cultures. According to
organizers, “Educating
for the Seventh Generation” references “our responsibility to
teach the future
Seventh Generation to maintain our resources, traditions and
customs. It is the
way of caring and preserving for the Seventh Generation, which
is a true
sustainable practice.”

Information  about  this  event  is  online  at
www.clark.edu/cc/native-american.  Information  about  Native
American  Heritage  Month  is  available  at
http://nativeamericanheritagemonth.gov/about/index.html.
Images from the 2018 celebration are available via Clark’s
Flickr  album  at

http://www.clark.edu/maps
http://www.clark.edu/cc/native-american
http://nativeamericanheritagemonth.gov/about/index.html


https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157699995
239382.

Family  fun  at  El  Día  del
Niño/El Día del Libro

Young attendees enjoying a puppet show and story time at the
2015 event
On Friday, April 26, from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m., Clark College
invites the community to participate in an evening of free,
family-friendly activities that celebrate both Latino culture
and the value of literacy.

“Celebración de Mi Gente: El Día del
Niño/El Día del Libro” (“Celebration of My People: Day of the
Child/Day of the

https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157699995239382
https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157699995239382
https://news.clark.edu/2019/04/latino-celebration-2019/
https://news.clark.edu/2019/04/latino-celebration-2019/


Book”) is an annual event hosted by the college. It is free
and open to the
public. It is always held on or near the Mexican holiday of
Día del Niño (April
30), which is also celebrated as Día del Libro
by the American Library Association. The festival will feature
interactive
performances and activities, dancing, face-painting, bilingual
games,
environmentally  sustainable  crafts,  and  delicious  snacks.
Clark College’s
mascot, Oswald the Penguin, will be on hand for photos with
visiting children.

The event will be held in the Gaiser
Student Center on Clark College’s main campus. Clark College
is located at 1933
Fort Vancouver Way, Vancouver. Driving directions and parking
maps are
available at www.clark.edu/maps. Anyone needing
accommodation  due  to  a  disability  in  order  to  fully
participate  in  this  event
should  contact  Clark  College’s  Disability  Support  Services
Office at
360-992-2314 or 360-991-0901 (VP), prior to the event.

Photos from Clark’s 2017 Celebración de Mi Gente are available
on
Flickr  at
https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157683286
542155. Video of
past celebrations can be viewed on Clark YouTube channel:
https://youtu.be/gNxuROUfDdY.

http://dia.ala.org/
http://www.clark.edu/maps
https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157683286542155
https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/albums/72157683286542155
https://youtu.be/gNxuROUfDdY


Sakura Festival is coming

On Thursday, April 18, Clark College’s 2019 Sakura Festival
will honor the historic ties of friendship between the sister-
cities of Vancouver, Washington, and Joyo, Japan.

The
festival will begin at 1:00 p.m. with opening remarks near the
Royce E. Pollard
Japanese  Friendship  Garden,  which  is  located  next  to  the
Beacock Music Hall on
Clark’s main campus. Dignitaries who are scheduled to speak
include Mayor Anne
McEnerny Ogle, Clark College President Bob Knight, Japanese
Consul General
Takashi  Teraoka,  and  Clark  College  Japanese  Scholarship
recipient Kiho Takedoa.

The
opening ceremony will include a koto performance by Yukiko

https://news.clark.edu/2019/04/sakura-festival-is-coming/
http://www.clark.edu/campus-life/arts-events/sakura/index.php


Vossen and a
performance by the Clark College Women’s Choral Ensemble. The
koto, a stringed
musical instrument, is the national instrument of Japan.

From
2:30 to 3:30 p.m., the Sakura celebration will continue in the
Gaiser Student
Center,  where  guests  will  enjoy  family-friendly  cultural
activities including
performances  by  the  Clark  College  Japanese  Cultural  Club,
traditional
calligraphy by Sora Shodo, a greeting from the college’s Child
& Family
Studies program, and drumming by members of Takohachi TakoQ.
Cookies and tea
will  be  served.  Information  about  the  Sakura  Ceremony  is
available at www.clark.edu/cc/sakura.

All
events are free and open to the public. The Sakura Festival is
sponsored by
Clark  College,  the  City  of  Vancouver,  and  the  Vancouver
Rotary.

Clark
College is located at 1933 Fort Vancouver Way, Vancouver.
Driving directions
and  parking  maps  are  available  at  www.clark.edu/maps.
Individuals  who
need  accommodation  due  to  a  disability  in  order  to  fully
participate in this
event  should  contact  Clark  College’s  Disability  Support
Services Office at
360-992-2314 or 360-991-0901 (VP) or visit the Penguin Union
Building room 013.

http://www.clark.edu/cc/sakura
http://www.clark.edu/maps


Recipients of the 2019 Iris
Awards Announced

Iris Awards will be presented to (left to right) Ann Fischer,
Stacey Graham, Rekah Strong, Lynn Valenter,
and Maureen Montague (H-ROC Iris Award).
Five women representing
exceptional leadership, philanthropy and community service are
the winners of
the  2019  Iris  Awards,  honoring  women  of  achievement  in
Southwest Washington.
They will be recognized at an awards reception on Thursday,
March 7.

Awards
will  be  presented  to  Ann  Fischer,  founder  of  the  Healthy
Equitable Living
Project; Stacey Graham, president of the Humane Society for
Southwest
Washington; Rekah Strong, executive director of Educational
Opportunities for
Children and Families; and Lynn Valenter, vice chancellor for

https://news.clark.edu/2019/02/recipients-of-the-2019-iris-awards-announced/
https://news.clark.edu/2019/02/recipients-of-the-2019-iris-awards-announced/


finance and
operations at Washington State University Vancouver. H-RoC, a
non-partisan
political action committee dedicated to the advancement of
elected and
appointed female leaders in Southwest Washington, has chosen
Columbia Springs Executive
Director Maureen Montague for the Iris Award they sponsor.

The
award ceremony takes place in Gaiser Student Center on Clark
College’s main
campus. Doors open at 5:30 p.m. and the ceremony begins at
6:00 p.m. The event
is open to the public and tickets are on sale through the
Greater Vancouver
Chamber  of  Commerce  at
https://www.vancouverusa.com/events/details/2019-iris-awards-r
eception-18904. The cost
is $35 per person. A table sponsorship, which includes eight
tickets, can be
purchased for $310. Seating is limited. 

Clark  College  is  located  at  1933  Fort  Vancouver  Way,
Vancouver.  Driving
directions  and  parking  maps  are  available
at  www.clark.edu/maps.  Anyone
needing accommodation due to a disability in order to fully
participate in this
event  should  contact  Clark  College’s  Disability  Support
Services Office at
(360) 992-2314 or (360) 991-0901 (VP), or visit Penguin Union
Building room
013, by February 26.

https://www.vancouverusa.com/events/details/2019-iris-awards-reception-18904
https://www.vancouverusa.com/events/details/2019-iris-awards-reception-18904
http://www.clark.edu/maps


About the Iris Awards
The
Iris  Awards  follow  in  the  tradition  of  the  Southwest
Washington  Women  of
Achievement Awards, which began in 1985 at Clark College. In
2012, the event
was reintroduced as the Iris Awards, still celebrated on or
around
International Women’s Day (March 8) and with the same core
mission: honoring
the  lasting  and  far-reaching  contributions  of  women  in
Southwest Washington and
beyond.

This
year’s  awards  are  sponsored  by  Clark  College,  the  Clark
College Foundation,
the Vancouver Business Journal, the Greater Vancouver Chamber
of Commerce,
and H-RoC.

The 2019 Iris Award Honorees
Ann Fischer

Ann Fischer

Ann Fischer is the founder of



the Healthy Equitable Living Project (HELP), a food pantry
located at the First
Presbyterian Church in Vancouver. HELP was launched in 2013,
when the Vancouver
Health  Department  asked  if  the  church  could  assist  local
schools in serving
families who were experiencing food insecurity. Fischer began
by soliciting
donations  from  neighborhood  grocery  stores  to  help  five
families. Over the past
six  years,  HELP  has  expanded  to  serve  between  50  and  60
families from 14
different schools.

Through the food pantry,
Fischer makes sure people are not only fed, but fed well.
Fischer hand-selects
many of the products that the pantry offers, with a focus on
high-quality,
nutritious, and organic foods. It is not unusual for Fischer
to remember
individual  patrons’  specific  dietary  needs,  from  vegan  to
gluten-free. She also
created the pantry’s Breakfast Club, where families are served
a hot breakfast
while  they  wait  to  shop,  giving  them  a  chance  to  build
community and
friendships.

Fischer has a long record of service in the community, ranging
from supporting her local church to organizing fundraisers for
children’s organizations. For 25 years, she ran an antique
shop called Turnabout that offered assistance to people who
were transitioning their living situations.

Stacey Graham



Stacey Graham

Stacey Graham has served as president
of the Humane Society for Southwest Washington (HSSW) since
2013. Graham’s
career  spans  40  years  leading  for-profit  and  nonprofit
organizations. Her
wide-ranging work experience includes positions in the Oregon
Legislature
and Oregon Governor’s Office, as well as key roles in public
relations and advertising agencies, the United Way of the
Columbia-Willamette, and the Vancouver-based First Independent
Bank. 

Graham joined the HSSW team
charged with creating a sustainable and effective business
model; raising the
level of awareness and visibility of the Humane Society in the
local community
and animal welfare industry; and dramatically increasing the
save rate of the
animals in care. Under her leadership, HSSW launched
a five-year, $6 million capital campaign. In 2018, HSSW was
named the Best
Nonprofit in Clark County. 

Graham’s community service
includes serving as city council president in her hometown of
Stayton,



Oregon; on the boards of the Clark County YWCA, The Historic
Trust, the
Lighthouse  Community  Credit  Union,  Nonprofit  Network  of
Southwest
Washington,  Metropolitan  Family  Service,  Northwest  Pilot
Project, Portland
Radio Project and H-RoC; and on the Empower Women + Girls
steering committee. Graham
has  helped  develop  strategic  plans  for  many  local
nonprofits,  including  North
County Community Food Bank, Vancouver Symphony, Partners in
Careers, Clark
County Arts Commission and Pink Lemonade.

Rekah Strong

Rekah Strong

Rekah Strong is a highly
accomplished public and non-profit executive. She currently
serves as the executive
director  for  Educational  Opportunities  for  Children  and
Families (EOCF), the
largest early learning organization in Southwest Washington.

Prior to this position,
Strong served as chief of operations and equity officer for
the United Way of
the  Columbia-Willamette  and  chief  diversity  and  inclusion



officer for Clark County.
Earlier in her career, Strong spent more than a decade working
for the State of
Oregon  to  improve  outcomes  for  children  and  families  in
Oregon’s child welfare
system. 

Strong  has  a  long  record  of  public  service  and  community
involvement in Southwest Washington. During her tenure with
Clark County, she helped lay the initial framework and push
for the Clark County Freeholder process and expansion of the
Clark County Council. More recently, she was reappointed by
Governor Jay Inslee to serve as a Clark College trustee and
actively  advocates  for  education.  She  was  also  recently
selected  as  the  newest  board  member  of  Clark  County’s
Developmental Disability Advisory Board, and has served on the
boards of We Reign Youth Foundation and Southwest Washington
Chapter Red Cross.

A Clark College alumna,
Strong earned her bachelor’s degree in Criminal Justice and
master’s degree in
Social Work from Portland State University. She is currently
pursuing her Ph.D.
in Social Work Research. 

Lynn Valenter

Lynn Valenter



As the vice chancellor for finance
and operations at Washington State University Vancouver, Lynn
Valenter leads a
range of functions including budget and accounting, capital
planning, dining
services, facilities operations, human resources and public
safety. She began her
career at WSU Vancouver more than 20 years ago, holding roles
as facilities and
auxiliary  services  manager  and  director  of  finance  and
operations before being
named  as  vice  chancellor  in  2015.  Valenter  has  been
instrumental  in  increasing
WSU  Vancouver’s  public  engagement  and  service  during  an
important period in the
campus’s growth.

Valenter’s engaged,
enthusiastic,  and  equitable  leadership  style  has  been  of
service to both the
university and the local community. As an active member of
Empower, she
supports initiatives that help local girls and women, and she
is a frequent
volunteer with Winter Hospitality Overflow, an organization
that helps people
in need during the winter months. Her board service includes
Camas Civil
Service, Institute for Metropolitan Studies at Portland State
University,
Columbia Credit Union, H-RoC, Greater Portland Inc., and the
Columbia River
Economic Development Council. In 2016, Valenter was honored by
the Portland Business Journal as a part of
their Women of Influence in the nonprofit category.

Maureen Montague



Maureen Montague

It is no exaggeration to say
that  Maureen  Montague  has  been  involved  in  the  Southwest
Washington region her
entire  life.  A  graduate  of  Hudson’s  Bay  High  School,  she
returned to Vancouver
after  earning  her  bachelor’s  degree  from  Lewis  and  Clark
College in Portland
and began working for Janus Youth Programs, serving at-risk
youth in a shelter
setting.

After leaving her job to
become  a  stay-at-home  mother,  Montague  remained  deeply
involved in her
community.  A  visual  artist  and  a  published  writer,  she
volunteered at local
arts  nonprofits  and  was  a  founding  member  of  North  Bank
Artists. These
activities  gave  her  experience  with  grant-writing  and
collaborating  with
partner  organizations  on  events,  skills  that  would  become
useful in her
developing career. Additionally, her writing skills led her to
be recruited to
serve on the digital team for President Barack Obama’s 2012
re-election
campaign.



In 2013, Montague was hired
as the executive director of North Bank Artists, where she
organized the
Vancouver Arts District with community partners. In 2016, she
was named the
executive  director  of  Columbia  Springs,  an  environmental
education nonprofit
and protected urban natural area on the Old Evergreen Highway
in Vancouver. Her
work  is  focused  on  financial  sustainability,  program
development,  and
improvement of all community services.

Nominations  open  for  2019
Iris Awards

Nominations  are  now  being
accepted  for  the  2019  Iris
Awards, which honor outstanding
women  in  Southwest  Washington.
The winners will be announced at
the  end  of  January,  and  the
recipients will be honored at a

reception and ceremony on Wednesday, March 7, 2019, from 5:30
– 7:00 p.m. in Clark College’s Gaiser Student Center. Tickets
will go on sale in January.

Award  criteria  and  nominations  forms  are  available
at www.clark.edu/cc/irisawards. Nominations must be received
by January 11, 2019. A list of past award recipients can be
found
at  http://www.clark.edu/campus-life/arts-events/iris/iris-awar

https://news.clark.edu/2019/01/nominations-open-for-2019-iris-awards/
https://news.clark.edu/2019/01/nominations-open-for-2019-iris-awards/
https://news.clark.edu/wp-content/uploads/2017/12/IRIS_color_horizonal.jpg
http://www.clark.edu/cc/irisawards
http://www.clark.edu/campus-life/arts-events/iris/iris-award-honorees.php


d-honorees.php.

The  Iris  Awards  follow  in  the  tradition  of  the  Southwest
Washington Women of Achievement Awards, which began in 1985 at
Clark College. In 2012, the event was reintroduced as the Iris
Awards, still celebrated on or around International Women’s
Day (March 8) and with the same core mission: honoring the
lasting and far-reaching contributions of women in Southwest
Washington and beyond.

One Iris Award recipient may be selected in each of four
areas: service in the public sector; service in the private
sector;  philanthropic  leadership;  and  leadership  in  the
promotion  of  civil  discourse,  teamwork,  collaboration  and
cooperation. This last category is a new addition to the Iris
Awards, sponsored by H-RoC, a non-partisan political action
committee  dedicated  to  the  advancement  of  elected  and
appointed  women  leaders  in  Southwest  Washington.

Anyone may submit a nomination, and more than one person can
fill  out  a  nomination  form  or  provide  letters  of
recommendation  for  the  same  nominee.

This year’s awards are sponsored by Clark College, the Clark
College  Foundation,  the  Vancouver  Business  Journal,  the
Greater Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, and H-RoC.

http://www.clark.edu/campus-life/arts-events/iris/iris-award-honorees.php

